Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 3RD ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060427

INSTALL NO PARKING PLAYGROUND 7:30 AM TO 10:00 PM EXCEPT SUNDAY

ON THE NORTH SIDE OF EAST PLEAS ANT STREET

FROM NORTH CASS STREET TO NORTH MARSHALL STREET

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Alderman Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 4TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060427

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE

OF WEST STATE STREET FROM NORTH 12^{TH} STREET

TO A POINT 75 FEET WEST

Dear Alderman Bauman:

This is in response to a request we received from Aurora Sinai Medical Center to remove onstreet parking to facilitate the movement of eastbound traffic on West State Street at North 12th Street. Since the installation of the restriction would improve traffic flow and that the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Aurora Sinai Medical Center, we recommend the installation of this restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Alderman Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

 $\frac{4^{\rm TH}\ ALDERMANIC\ DISTRICT-FILE\ \#060427}{\rm INSTALL\ TWO-HOUR\ PARKING\ ON\ THE\ WEST}\\ {\rm SIDE\ OF\ NORTH\ 19^{\rm TH}\ STREET\ FROM}$ SUBJECT:

WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE TO WEST WELLS STREET

Dear Alderman Bauman:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Alderman Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT:

 $4^{\rm TH}$ ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060427 INSTALLATION OF TWO-HOUR METER PARKING ON NORTH $9^{\rm TH}$ STREET FROM WEST STATE STREET

TO WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE

Dear Alderman Bauman:

In order to reduce and simplify the number of various parking restrictions, and increase the number of metered parking spots available in the area, we recommending the following changes:

The Installation of:

"Two-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday - Friday, Two-Hour Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Saturday, One dollar per hour."

The Removal of:

"Two-Hour Parking, 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM, Except Sunday."

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 5TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060427

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST LOCUST STREET FROM NORTH 54^{TH} STREET TO A POINT 40 FEET EAST AND ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST LOCUST STREET FROM NORTH 54^{TH} STREET

TO A POINT 40 FEET WEST

Dear Alderman Bohl:

This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found north and southbound motorists on North 54th Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling east and westbound on West Locust Street when vehicles park close to the corner. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installing this restriction to increase sight visibility at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Michael McGee, Jr. Alderman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 6TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060427

INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST BROWN STREET FROM NORTH

DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING JR., DRIVE

WEST TO THE ALLEY

Dear Alderman McGee:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060427

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF

WEST POTAWATOMI CIRCLE FROM SOUTH 19TH STREET

TO A POINT 400 FEET WEST

Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to a request we received from Potawatomi Bingo Casino to install the above-captioned parking restriction for the loading and unloading of charter buses. Since the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Potawatomi Bingo Casino, we recommend the installation of this restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060427

INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALL 4" OR MORE ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 24TH STREET

FROM WEST ORCHARD STREET TO WEST LAPHAM STREET

Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environment Services Operations Division to see if there would be snowplowing concern if this restriction were installed. They investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem.

Legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the September 14, 2006 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060427

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST BECHER STREET FROM SOUTH 25^{TH} STREET TO A POINT 40 FEET EAST AND ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST BECHER STREET FROM SOUTH 25^{TH} STREET

TO A POINT 40 FEET WEST

Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to a request from your office to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found north and southbound motorists on South 25th Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling east and westbound on West Becher Street when vehicles park close to the corner. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installing these restriction to increase sight visibility at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060427

REMOVE NO PARKING AND THREE-HOUR

RESTRICTION ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 38^{TH} STREET FROM WEST MITCHELL STREET TO A POINT 400 FEET NORTH

Dear Alderman Donovan:

We previously covered the No Parking 7:00 AM to 9:00AM, 3:30 PM to 5:30 PM restriction and the three-hour parking restriction on South 38th Street, north of West Mitchell Street on a trial basis and found that additional parking could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned parking restrictions. Since this trial has been in effect for a substantial period and we have not received any complaints, we recommend a permanent removal.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060427

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST PIERCE STREET FROM SOUTH 20TH STREET

TO A POINT 50 FEET WEST

Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found northbound motorists on South 20th Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling eastbound on West Pierce Street when vehicles park close to the corner. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installing this restriction to increase sight visibility at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Robert W. Puente Alderman, 9th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 9TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060427

NIGHT PARKING EXCEPTION ON NORTH 85TH STREET

FROM WEST BEATRICE COURT TO

WEST FAIRY CHASM DRIVE

Dear Alderman Puente:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above-captioned location to the through highway night parking exception list.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Robert W. Puente Alderman, 9th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 9TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060427

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH INDUSTRIAL ROAD, FROM A POINT 2,895 FEET NORTH OF WEST MILL ROAD TO A POINT 155 FEET NORTH THEREOF

Dear Alderman Puente:

This is in response to a request we received from the City of Milwaukee Environmental Services Forestry Section located at 6732 North Industrial Road to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the motorist exiting the City of Milwaukee Forestry Yard have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling north and southbound on North Industrial Road when vehicles park close to their driveways. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installing these restrictions to increase sight visibility.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT:

 $\frac{11^{\rm TH}~ALDERMANIC~DISTRICT-FILE~\#060427}{INSTALL~TWO-HOUR~PARKING~ON~THE~EAST~SIDE~OF~SOUTH~27^{\rm TH}~STREET~FROM~WEST~OHIO~AVENUE}$

TO A POINT 140 FEET NORTH

Dear Alderman Dudzik:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT:

 $\frac{11^{\mathrm{TH}}}{\mathrm{ALDERMANIC}}$ DISTRICT – FILE #060427 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 27TH STREET FROM WEST OHIO AVENUE

TO WEST MORGAN AVENUE

Dear Alderman Dudzik:

Since adequate off-street parking facilities exist on the west side of South 27th Street from West Ohio Avenue to West Morgan Avenue, and since the removal of underused on-street parking will reduce southbound congestion on South 27th Street and increase safety, we recommend the installation of no parking anytime on the west side of South 27th Street from West Ohio Avenue to West Morgan Avenue.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lia

Honorable James Witkowiak Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060427

INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST PITTS BURGH AVENUE

FROM SOUTH BARCLAY STREET TO SOUTH WATER STREET

Dear Alderman Witkowiak:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable James Witkowiak Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 9^{TH} PLACE FROM WEST HAYES AVENUE

TO A POINT 70 FEET SOUTH

Dear Alderman Witkowiak:

During field observations at the intersection of West Hayes Avenue and South 9th Place, our Traffic Engineering staff found that westbound motorists on West Hayes Avenue have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northbound on South 9th Place when vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 14TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060427

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF

EAST ESTES STREET FROM SOUTH SUPERIOR STREET

TO SOUTH SHORE DRIVE

Dear Alderman Zielinski:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to restrict parking in the above-captioned area..

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that restricting parking would improve traffic flow in the above-captioned area.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja